Avon Contract Bridge Association
Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on 24th June 2018 at Bristol Bridge Club

1 Present: Peter Shelley, David Jones, Mike Short, Graham Hartley plus those playing in the in the Handicapped Pairs
2. Apologies: Sue O-Hara
[bookmark: _GoBack]3. Minutes of the previous AGM and Matters Arising
The minutes were approved, and there were no matters arising.
4. Chairman’s Report
Peter Shelley welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for coming.  He also thanked Bristol Bridge Club for hosting the meeting and Annie for the excellent tea.  He thanked the Committee for its work this year, particularly in relation to the Green Point event held last month, and he thanked Gareth Evans for looking after the website for us.  
Peter said that we had run our usual programme of events this year.  We had 16 teams playing in the 3 divisions of the league and would love to see more; members were encouraged to join a team.
We ran a Green Point event in May, this time at Bath University (UWE being unavailable).  The event attracted 45 tables each day and remains financially viable.  We hope to run a similar event in 2019, but we plan to investigate alternative venues.
Finally, Peter said that the Committee had only 5 members and would welcome help from any member with an interest in the running of county bridge.
5 Treasurer’s Report
Mike Short presented the accounts for the year ending 31st March 2018.  These showed that we broke even, with receipts and payments of £12,200.
After several years of running a joint Green Point Event with Wiltshire, in 2017-18 we ran our own GP Event at UWE.  The event was successful; we had around 50 tables each day and we made a profit of £900.
The accounts for 2017-18 were approved.
6 Tournament Secretary’s Report
David Jones reported that we had run the regular County events again this year and entries were broadly at the same level as previously, though the number of League teams was slightly down.
Performance of Avon teams in the Western League had been modest, but a Bristol team had reached the national final of the EBU Garden Cities competition for teams of 8.
Some good performances by Avon players during the past year were noted.  Mike Huggins and Rob Lawy won the Pairs event at the English Seniors Congress.  Steve Turner’s team has reached the Quarter Finals of the NICKO.  Trevor Ward, David Jones and Peter Shelley were in the team which won the Hamilton Cup at the Spring Fours weekend.  And Trevor Ward and Peter Shelley were in the team which won the English Senior Trials and represented England in the European Senior Championships (with David Jones as npc), qualifying for the World Senior Championships in 2019.
7 Motions to be discussed
There were none.
8 Election of Officers and Committee
The following Officers and Committee Members were re-elected:
	Chairman
	Peter Shelley

	Vice Chair
	Vacancy

	Treasurer
	Mike Short

	Secretary
	Sue O’Hara

	Tournament Secretary
	David Jones

	Committee Member
	Suzy Lawson



9 Any Other Business
Loretta Ogden-Froud asked how the County could help her club (Tudor, Chipping Sodbury) to develop.  Peter agreed to contact Loretta to discuss the matter.
Laurie Barth suggested that we consider offering prizes for the non-expert category at the next Green Point event.  Peter said that the Committee would consider that idea when planning the 2019 event.
10 Presentations of Trophies and Prizes
Trophies and Prizes for the winners of our events were awarded to those present.
